
Ski Trip 2019 – Muhlbach in Austria 

A group of 64 pupils and 8 staff have recently returned from spending a fabulous week skiing in the village of Muhlbach, 

Austria.  The trip was a 

big success with good 

snow, a welcoming hotel 

and a great group of 

pupils from years 5 – 8.  

All the pupils skied every 

day. Everyone enjoyed 

skiing from those who 

had skied a lot to those 

who had never skied 

before and all made 

brilliant progress, 

especially those who had 

never skied on snow 

before.  By the end of the 

week everyone 

competently skied from 

the top to the bottom of 

the mountain, with skill 

and control and loved it! 

It was an action packed week.  Apart from the skiing there was evening entertainments of quizzes, bowling, swimming 

and a presentation evening.   

We had some fantastic compliments about our group from the hotel, coach drivers and ski instructors.  All the 

compliments show what really excellent ambassadors all our pupils were and how proud we are of them. The way 

they behaved towards the outside agencies, amongst themselves and with the school staff was fantastic and a real 

credit to themselves, their families and Allenbourn.  It was an extremely happy trip, where everyone got to know each 

other better and learnt they could survive without phones for a week. The bonds and memories they made during the 

trip will remain with them for a long while and I am sure, serve as an everlasting memory for all those who took part. 


